#### MINUTES OF MEETING OF SELECTMEN/SEWER COMMISSIONERS

Date of Meeting:

July 27, 2010

Date of Transcription:

April 12, 2011

Transcribed by:

Janet Wilson

#### 1. CALL MEETING TO ORDER BY CHAIRMAN

#### 2. ROLL CALL

Selectmen Present:

M. Jane Donahue, Chairman

Walter B. Cruz, Sr. Clerk

Brenda Eckstrom Cara A. Winslow Stephen M. Holmes

Also present: Mark J. Andrews, Town Administrator

#### 3. ANNOUNCEMENT

NEPA will be holding a public meeting on the proposed plan for Walmart on Tobey Road on Tuesday, August 3, 2010 at 2:00 p.m in the Wareham Town Hall Cafeteria.

Bang the Dinner Gong will be held at Salerno's Function Hall on September 25<sup>th</sup> from 6:30 - 10:30 p.m.

Happy Birthday 100th to Ida Monteiro who is the present holder of the Boston Post Cane.

#### 4. CITIZENS PARTICIPATION

Present before the board:

Tiny Lopes

Mr. Lopes had some concerns about the clean up in Onset by the Municipal Maintenance Department. Mr. Lopes said that he feels that anything related to the Cape Verdean Community was omitted the day of the FOX25 Zip Trip because he wasn't on the pre-planning list. He said he was present and ready to speak about the Cape Verdean Festival along with the Cape Verdean Cultural Project. He did state that the Onset Community is very pleased with the Bike Police presence.

Present before the board:

Mr. Shea

Mr. Shea was before the board asking if the Town applied for stimulus funds and questioned why the betterment fees were sky high on the sewer projects. He also had questions regarding the permit fees. Chairman Donahue informed Mr. Shea that they are planning a meeting on Saturday Morning at 10:00 a.m. at the Town Hall and he would be able to get answers to his questions. Mr. Shea also expressed some concerns

about a recent job that was advertised for one salary and the person was hired at a much higher salary.

Present before the board: Kevin Burke

Mr. Burke was before the board with a signed petition from the residents of Parkwood Beach to ask the board to keep the contracts separate.

Present before the board: Jim Eubanks

Mr. Eubanks said that Chief Stanley spoke at a Men's group and was very pleased with him. He also said that he sat on committees his entire life and said that some people are qualified to serve on more than one board.

Present before the board: Ed

Ed Pacewicz

He feels that someone should be able to serve on more than one committee.

Present before the board:

Martha Maynard

Ms. Maynard doesn't feel that someone should be limited from serving on more than one committee. She does not feel that their Chairmanship or number of committees should be limited

Present before the board: Jim Newman

Mr. Newman spoke about the concern about the people collecting money outside of Walmart claiming that they are Veterans. Mr. Newman stated that this is a scam and would like it stopped in our Town and stated that Plymouth has already stopped them from collecting outside their stores.

Present before the board:

Donna Bronk

Ms. Bronk said that she feels that the Board of Selectmen, Finance Committee and various boards are working very closely. She feels that the volunteers should be thanked and welcomed.

Present before the board:

Alan Slavin

Mr. Slavin was before the board and stated he is on seven committees and said that he was disappointed in the whole situation. Mr. Slavin feels limiting choices to a volunteer to participate in Town Government goes against what this country is founded on and what it stands for.

#### 5. <u>CONSENT AGENDA</u>

- a. Authorization to sign bills and documents, etc. (none)
- b. Re-appointment to Open Space Committee

**MOTION:** Selectman Cruz moved to appoint Anne Campbell as a member to the Open Space Committee to a term to expire no later than June 30, 2013. Selectman Winslow seconded.

VOTE:

5-0-0 (unanimous)

c. Interview/Appointment to the Marine Resources Commission

Present before the board: Richard Wheeler
Mr. Wheeler said he has been deeply involved in water activities all his life. He said
that he also has a great love for Wareham and saw the opening on the Marine
Resources Commission and would like to serve.

**MOTION**: Selectman Winslow moved to appoint Richard Wheeler as an associate member to the Marine Resources Commission to a term to expire no later than June 30, 2011. Selectman Eckstrom seconded.

VOTE:

5-0-0 (unanimous)

d. Appointment of Election/Poll Workers

**MOTION**: Selectman Cruz moved to appoint the following Poll Workers to a term to expire on June 30, 2011. Jack M. Silva, 8 Dinah's Way, Wareham, MA, Joyce E. Vega, 1 Heath Road, W. Wareham. Selectman Eckstrom seconded.

VOTE:

5-0-0 (unanimous)

MOTION: Selectman Cruz moved to appoint the following Poll Workers to a term to expire on June 30, 2011. Precinct one: Hazel Tabor, Poll Workers, Shelley R. Andrews, Richard Boucher, Kathleen Clements, Marie Cooney, Kathleen Furler, Barbara A. Giberti, Shirley Kucharski, Mikala T. McCane, Robert E. Short. Selectman Winslow seconded.

VOTE:

5-0-0 (unanimous)

MOTION: Selectman Cruz moved to appoint the following Poll Workers for precinct two and three officers: Maryluize Gonzalez, Margaret Gomes, Billie Sleightholm, Barbara Porter Joann Senna, Ramona Barros, Marlene DeCoster, Poll Workers: Geraldine Barrows, Rosemary Carter, Lucille Dardis, Patricia Evans, Pamela Faria, Joy L. Gomes, Lois Letourneau, Meagan Lyn Lavoie, Carol MacGray, Mary Paulette, Linda Perkoski, Christine E. Roderick, Gertrude Sullivan. Selectman Winslow seconded.

VOTE:

4-0-0 (unanimous)

(Selectman Eckstrom wasn't in the room at the time of vote)

MOTION: Selectman Cruz moved to appoint the following Precinct four and precinct five officers: Lorraine Gregoire, Kim McNair, Katherine Britt, Leonora Fernandes, Poll Workers: George Choquette, Wilma Engerman, Hannah Gregoire, Patricia Harju-Zimmer, Meri Holden, Barbara Hunter, Diane Lazarus, Deborah Pfnister, Carol Lynne Rhodes, Julia R. Sgaragli, Norma White. Selectman Winslow seconded.

VOTE:

4-0-0 (unanimous)

(Selectman Eckstrom wasn't in the room at the time of vote)

**MOTION:** Selectman Cruz moved to appoint the following Precinct six officers: Robert Joy, Elizabeth Diliddo, Deborah J. Rose, Poll Workers: Kathryn A. Conroy,

Mary-Ellen Fielding, Alberta Joy, James Magnan, Frances Murphy, James B. Newman, Nancy Schultz, Patricia Sousa. Selectman Winslow seconded.

VOTE:

4-0-0 (unanimous)

(Selectman Eckstrom wasn't in the room at the time of vote)

e. Approval of the board's special meeting minutes of July 1, 2010 Chairman Donahue asked that the board hold off on approving the minutes so that corrections can be made to them.

#### 6. <u>LICENSES & PERMITS</u>

a. Application for a one-day all alcoholic beverages license permit by the Cromesett Tribe #156, Inc., Improved Order of Redmen, 745 Main Street, Wareham, c/o Philip Gustafson for their annual Clambake on Sunday, August 1, 2010 from 12:00 noon to 5:00 p.m. under the provisions of Chapter 138 of MGL.

Present before the board Phil Gustafson

Mr. Gustafson said that they do have tickets left and dinner will be served at 1:00 pm on Sunday and it's a really good time and a tradition in Wareham for 65 years. You can call 508-291-0882 for tickets.

**MOTION:** Selectman Winslow moved to approve the application for a one-day all alcoholic beverages license permit by the Cromesett Tribe #156, Inc., Improved Order of Redmen, 745 Main Street, Wareham, c/o Philip Gustafson for their annual Clambake on Sunday, August 1, 2010 from 12:00 noon to 5:00 p.m. under the provisions of Chapter 138 of MGL. Selectman Eckstrom seconded.

VOTE:

5-0-0 (unanimous)

Application for a one-day all alcoholic beverages license permit by Tami Martenson, c/o Anthony Jeffrey from Professional Bar Service for a wedding anniversary on Saturday, August 14, 2010 from 6:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. under the provisions of Chapter 138 of MGL.

Present before the board:

Anthony Jeffrey

**MOTION:** Selectman Cruz moved to approve the application for a one-day all alcoholic beverages license permit by Tami Martenson, c/o Anthony Jeffrey from Professional Bar Service for a wedding anniversary on Saturday, August 14, 2010 from 6:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. under the provisions of Chapter 138 of MGL. Selectman Winslow seconded.

VOTE:

5-0-0 (unanimous)

Application for use of Town roads and property by the Wareham Police Department, c/o Sgt. Walcek, 2515 Cranberry Highway, Wareham, MA for the National nights out celebration. The parade will begin at St. Mary's Church and ending at Lopes Field on Tuesday, August 3, 2010 from 5:45 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.

MOTION: Selectman Cruz moved to approve the Application for use of Town roads and property by the Wareham Police Department, c/o Sgt. Walcek, 2515 Cranberry Highway, Wareham, MA for the National nights out celebration. The parade will begin at St. Mary's Church and ending at Lopes Field on Tuesday, August 3, 2010 from 5:45 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. Selectman Winslow seconded.

VOTE:

5-0-0 (unanimous)

#### 7. TOWN ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT

#### **LEGISLATIVE UPDATES**

S.2520, the so-called Wareham Jobs Bill, An Act Authorizing the Town of Wareham to grant 8 (eight) additional licenses for the sale of alcoholic beverages is on the Governor's desk. On Tuesday, July 20, 2010, this Landmark Legislation was given final approval in both the Massachusetts House of Representatives and State Senate. The enactment of S.2520 marks a milestone in Wareham's history. The eight (8) additional liquor licenses will provide an opportunity for local restaurants to expand, create jobs and bring sustainable private investment in the future. Mr. Andrews wanted to applaud our Legislative Delegation and their staff for all their hard work. Senator Marc Pacheco and Representative Susan Williams Gifford are to be commended. The legislation is on Governor Patrick's desk and he has sent a letter urging the Governor to sign S.2520 as soon as possible. Mr. Andrews will keep you posted on this important legislative matter.

**LEGISLATIVE WORKSHOP:** Mr. Andrews has coordinated with Chairwoman Donahue a legislative implementation workshop for S.2520 to be helpful for the restaurants in our economic target zones. This workshop is scheduled for Friday, August 6, 2010, at 2:00 p.m. at Wareham Town Hall, Conference Room B. You are invited to attend.

LT. GOVERNOR TIM MURRAY: Friday, July 23, 2010, at 11:00 a.m., Lt. Governor Tim Murray was here for the groundbreaking ceremony for the commencement of the Besse Park Bulkhead Replacement Program. This capital improvement program was supplemented by a \$575,000 grant from the Commonwealth of Massachusetts. Light refreshments were served to celebrate this important event.

FOX 25 ZIP TRIP: On Friday, July 16, 2010, we hosted the Fox 25 Zip Trip on Onset Bay pier at 6:00AM. This was a marvelous opportunity to showcase Onset Village as a prime destination point on the South Coast. Mr. Andrews was interviewed and stressed Wareham's strengths as: "Same Sun, Same Sand, Same Water, But, No Bridges!" Additionally, we highlighted the Safe Summer 2010 group efforts of our entire team-Jackie Lindsey, Wareham Village Association; Mary Lou Payton, Onset Bay Association; Police Chief Rick Stanley; EMS Director David Evans; Health Agent Robert Ethier; Director of Inspectional Services Myles Burke; Council on Aging Director Marcia Griswold; and Acting Harbormaster/Shellfish Warden, Garry Buckminster, and focused on our economic advantages—New lifeguard program, great

restaurants, and business base that make us an ideal destination point for the region. Well over 1,000 people participated in this event.

#### PERSONNEL UPDATE:

PLANNER: Mr. Andrews introduced Mr. John Charbonneau, our new Planner, who has worked in Framingham and at SRPEDD. Mr. Charbonneau has worked with Chapter 40A as well as with GIS. He also has experience preparing grant applications. He has also had experience with preparation of master plans as well as open space and recreation plans. He was the unanimous choice of our Committee, including from Rochester: Rich LaCamera, Town Administrator, Arnie Johnson, Chairman of the Planning Board, Bob Cummings and Dan McGaffey, Planning Board Members, and from Wareham: Brenda Eckstrom, Selectwoman, Myles Burke, Director of Inspectional Services, Brenda Sampson-Urolatis, Planning Department Assistant, and myself. Our joint venture with Rochester is moving forward.

Present before the board: John (

John Charbonneau

Mr. Charbonneau went over his education and experience background.

**CHIEF STANLEY:** The Chief and Mr. Andrews have met to continue discussion and we are progressing on a contract. He has been consulting with the State Department of Personnel Administration. Mr. Andrews will keep you posted.

**DIRECTOR OF ASSESSMENT:** We have received the resignation of Rich Gonsalves, Director of Assessment, and effective July 30, 2010. Mr. Andrews has appointed Sheila Scaduto as Acting Director of Assessment effective August 2, 2010.

**EMS:** Russell Widner, an Emergency Medical Technician-Paramedic with Wareham's EMS Department, has resigned effective August 3, 2010.

GLEN COVE AND ONSET BEACH MOBILE HOME PARK STORMWATER PROJECT: On Friday, July 16, 2010 this \$94,000 project was completed. The engineering firm of Hancock Associates will now create the final easement and as-built plans for this Capital Improvement Program.

#### LEADERSHIP TEAM FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT:

Action Log: Mr. Andrews has created a comprehensive Financial Management Log for all meetings beginning July 21, 2010. My intention is to resolve in a systematic manner all of these concerns and recommendations.

FISCAL WORKSHOP ON FY2009 AUDIT: As planned, we have scheduled a joint meeting with our Finance Committee on Wednesday, July 28, 2010, at 6:30PM in the Board of Selectmen meeting room. This is a workshop that will include Mr. James Powers, Partner and Chief Auditor on our FY2009 Independent Audit Report. He will provide a financial update and cover the elements of the FY2009 audit report.

SIGNAGE FOR SOUTH WAREHAM UNDERPASS: We have purchased additional signs (stressing the height and clearance) including 11' 6" with one on Tobey Road as a new sign, to warn drivers on Tobey Road and Fearing Hill. Also, we are replacing two existing signs and adding signs to the fascia of this bridge support structures. He will keep you informed.

THURSDAY, AUGUST 5, 2010--WAREHAM SKIN CANCER SCREENING DAY, 10:00AM-3:00PM ON ONSET BEACH. This is the result of member Brenda Eckstrom and Mr. Andrews will have lunch with the Regional Human Services Provider Coordinating group. Our Lifeguards, along with Myles Burke and Bob Ethier, will coordinate the day's activities. We will provide free sunscreen, beach ball giveaways, raffles, and the screening van will be on the premises. Our Board is encouraged to attend this important health awareness program.

#### 8. TOWN BUSINESS

a. Vote on State Election Warrant

**MOTION**: Selectman Cruz move the board to approve and read the state elections warrant (as attached) Selectman Winslow seconded.

VOTE: 5-0-0 (unanimous)

b. Vote on accepting a new law amending MGL c. 138, §33B which authorizes local liquor licensing authorities (LLA) to permit MGL c. 138 §12 licensees to sell alcoholic beverages at 10:00 a.m. on Sunday's

Chairman Donahue stated that she has only heard from one of the establishments asking for the board to vote in favor. The Board will wait on approving this until they hear from other establishments.

c. Discussion/Establishment of Town Meeting Dates & Notice of Intent.

Selectman Eckstrom stated the date should be changed for the last day to submit petition articles from August 27, 2010 to September 3, 2010.

**MOTION:** Selectman Cruz moved to approve the dates for process for calling a town meeting (as attached) with an amendment on the Friday, August 27, 2010 to change to Friday, September 3, 2010. Selectman Eckstrom seconded.

VOTE: 5-0-0 (unanimous)

**MOTION**: Selectman Winslow moved to go beyond the hour of 10:00 pm. Selectman Eckstrom seconded.

VOTE: 5-0-0 (unanimous)

d. Discussion of appointments to boards, committee or commission.

Selectman Cruz moved The Wareham Board of Selectmen certainly value the significant contribution of all volunteers and encourage further participation by all citizens of the Town of Wareham for all Board, Committees, and Commissions. The Board of Selectmen, when making such appointments should take into account the number of Boards, Committees and Commission from which appointees are made. Said appointment are restricted to no more than two (2) per individual per year and/or for the term of appointment, but are limited to this amount as maximum total. Selectman Holmes seconded for discussion. Selectman Holmes said he supports limiting the number of committees and has never questioned anyone's integrity. He does appreciate people volunteering for the town. He said he would like to see the number at three (3) committees rather than two (2). Selectman Winslow stated this isn't personal and it's not directed to anyone. She said that she received a call from someone who suggested having a sub-committee to look into this problem. Identify issues and come back to the board with a recommendation. Selectman Winslow also agreed with Mr. Holmes that the number of committees should be three (3). Selectman Eckstrom stated that someone at the beginning of the meeting came before the board and asked for an apology because when his integrity was questioned. She said that she cannot apologize on behalf of the board but personally she said she was sorry she didn't speak up. Selectman Eckstrom feels that there should not be placing any limits on boards. Chairman Donahue said that she feels the time and place to bring this up is when the person appears before the board when applying for a board or committee. She said that she is not in favor of this policy and said that if the board does agree to move forward they should agree to three (3) boards or committees. Selectman Holmes withdrew his motion to second. Selectman Cruz withdrew his motion.

MOTION: Selectman Holmes moved that the Board appoint a sub-committee of the Board of Selectmen of two members to review the current list of advisory councils and boards, to review the process of appointment to filling out the applicant to the appointment, to review the relevancy of the current boards to suggest new boards that may be relevant at this time and to also review the process of local interviews and local board recommendations. The report would come back to the board by August 17, 2010. Selectman Winslow seconded for discussion. Chairman Donahue asked for Selectman Holmes to clarify what he meant by we should review the process of other boards. He said if someone comes in today and they send them to the local board and the board sends a recommendation to the Board of Selectmen. He thinks that process should be reviewed since the Selectmen are the appointing authority. Selectman Eckstrom stated that was always the procedure as a courtesy to the other boards. Chairman Donahue feels that they should get the input and recommendations from other boards and commissions. Selectman Winslow withdrew her motion to second.

**MOTION**: Selectman Holmes moved that the board create a sub-committee as a whole to review the entire board and appointment process, reviewing the list of current boards and the process of appointments, the scheduling of the advisory that reports back to the Board of Selectmen. Selectman Eckstrom seconded.

VOTE:

5-0-0 (unanimous)

#### e. Any town business

Selectman Winslow said she did get to ride along with the officers and wanted to thank Chief Stanley, Lt. Walsh, and Sgt. Walcek and Sgt. Correia along with Officer Pillsbury for allowing her to do so. She commended the police force and said that they do work very hard.

Selectman Winslow spoke about an email that was between the Board of Selectmen, Mr. Andrews and Mark Gifford. She said the email had to do with a story that appeared in a local newspaper regarding our Municipal Maintenance Department. Selectman Winslow said that she wanted to clarify that the original email sent to the Chairman of the Board suggested based on the news story that it would be nice to invite the employees of the municipal maintenance involved and thank them publicly for their efforts in finding an engagement ring. She said that there was no mention of any private citizen in this email. She stated that today it was brought to her attention that on another local website about a story and she wanted to make it very clear this issue of honoring our employees of this community who are working hard, have not had a raise in years and are working short staffed and who took furlough days last year, she said no one has the right to diminish the honor that she or any other board member wants to bestow on them. She stated that it was an insult to the municipal maintenance employees and it was unfair to them and they are owed an apology.

Selectman Holmes wanted to remind the board and committee Chairs that they need to post an agenda along with posting the meeting.

#### 9. <u>SEWER BUSINESS</u>

a. Discussion of Sewer Betterment options.

Chairman Donahue recused herself from this discussion and turned the Chairmanship over to Selectman Cruz.

Present before the board: Mr. Sanguinet, Mark Gifford and Mike Guidice Mr. Sanguinet said that contacts 1 & 2 have been bid and contract 3 has not been bided on yet. He said that they wouldn't know the final numbers until the project has been completed. The short-term interest amount will be applied as well as administrative fees. The total estimated cost of the projects before any reductions are for contract #1 is \$6,683,079 and for contract # 2 \$5,571,270 and in contract #1 there are 438 properties being bettered and in contract #2 there are 257 properties being bettered. The estimated cost for contract #1 is \$15,337 and contract #2 \$22,091. Mr. Sanguinet stated that the board needed to decide on how to use the stimulus funds. The board can apply the stimulus based on the number of properties in each project, if so contract #1 would receive 63% of the stimulus reducing their betterment to \$14,893 where contract #2 would receive 37% which would reduce the estimated betterment \$22.848. Selectman Winslow asked if it was an option to split the stimulus 50/50 between the two contracts in which Mr. Sanguinet replied it was an option. Selectman Holmes asked when the

money was awarded was it a lump sum or was it awarded for each project. Mr. Sanguinet stated that the state applied it to the overall loan for contract #1 and #2. Selectman Cruz stated that they will be having a meeting on Saturday with the residents and if they have any questions they should attend.

#### \*\*\* The board took a 2 minute recess

#### b. Any sewer business

Chairman Donahue stated she has received notice for the board to vote in favor of amendment to notice of decision and intention to make assessment for cost of sewer line be delegating on page 2 the following names: 21 Indian Neck Road, Map 45, Lot 56F Silva, Avelino P. and Carol P. and deleting on page 4 the following 17 Mayflower Avenue, Map 45, Lot 1008, Ingraham Vernon Trustee for The Ingraham Family Trust.

MOTION: Selectman Eckstrom moved for the board to vote in favor of amendment to notice of decision and intention to make assessment for cost of sewer line be delegating on page 2 the following names: 21 Indian Neck Road, Map 45, Lot 56F Silva, Avelino P. and Carol P. and deleting on page 4 the following 17 Mayflower Avenue, Map 45, Lot 1008, Ingraham Vernon Trustee for The Ingraham Family. Selectman Winslow seconded.

VOTE:

5-0-0 (unanimous)

#### 10. LIAISON REPORTS

(None)

#### 11. CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

(None)

#### 12. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION:

Selectman Winslow moved to adjourn the meeting. Selectman Holmes

seconded.

VOTE:

5-0-0 (Unanimous)

#### 13. SIGNING OF DOCUMENTS APPROVED BY THE BOARD

Respectfully submitted,

Janet Wilson

Department Assistant

The foregoing minutes were submitted to the Board of Selectmen/Sewer Commissioners on:

5/23/11

Attest

Walter B. Cruz, Sr., Clerk

5-23-11

Date Signed: 5-23-11

Date sent to the Town Clerk: 10-14-11



# CACCIONAL TOWN OF WAREHAM 54 Marion Road Wareham, Massachusetts 02571

#### PROCESS FOR CALLING A TOWN MEETING

#### October 26, 2010 General Business

TUESDAY, July 27, 2010	Board of Selectmen should establish all dates for completion of a Warrant for the Fall Town Meeting.
FRIDAY, August 20, 2010	Last day to post in at least one public place in each precinct, Notice of Intention of Board of Selectmen to call the Fall Town Meeting for October 25, 2010. (By-Law Div. I, Art. I, Sec. 3.) - 10 days notice before Warrant closes.
FRIDAY, August 27, 2010	Last day to submit petitions (articles) to be inserted in the Warrant. (WHRC Section 2-4 (c) - 45 days or more before Town Meeting convenes.
TUESDAY, September 14, 2010	Board of Selectmen should officially close the Warrant.
FRIDAY, September 17, 2010	Last day to post in each precinct and deliver a copy of Warrant to the Town Moderator and to the Chairman of each Committee established by Section 2-5 of WHRC. (WHRC Section 2-4 (d) - Within 3 days of closing of Warrant
MONDAY, September 20, 2010	Last day to submit to the Finance Committee articles included in Warrant. (By-Law Div. I, Art. I, Sec. 1.) - No later than 35 days before Town Meeting convenes.
THURSDAY, September 23, 2010	Last day to publish entire Warrant in a local newspaper. (WHRC Section 2-4 (d) – <b>Not less than 14 days before Town Meeting.</b>
MONDAY, October 25, 2010	Commencement of Annual Town Meeting. (By-Law Div. I., Art. I, Sec. 1.) – Fall Town Meeting shall be held on the fourth Monday of October.

## WHAT TO SEE THE PROPERTY OF TH

#### TOWN OF WAREHAM

54 Marion Road Wareham, Massachusetts 02571

#### NOTICE OF 2010 FALL TOWN MEETING

Commonwealth of Massachusetts Plymouth, s.s.

To either of the Constables of the Town of Wareham

#### Greetings:

In the name of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts and in accordance with the provisions of Division I, Article I, Section 3, of the By-Laws of the Town of Wareham, amended, you are hereby directed to notify and warn the legal voters of the Town of Wareham that the Fall Town Meeting has been called by the Board of Selectmen to be held at 7:00 P.M. on Monday, October 25, 2010 at which time the business of the Town Meeting shall be transacted. The last day for submission of articles to be inserted in the Warrant is Friday, August 27, 2010.

The Warrant for this meeting will close on Tuesday, September 14, 2010.

And you are hereby directed to serve this notice by posting attested copies thereof in at least one public place in each precinct within the Town on or before **Friday**, **September 17**, **2010**.

Hereof fail not and make due return of this posting with your doings thereon to the Town Clerk.

Given under our hands at Wareham this 27<sup>th</sup> day of July in the year 2010.

Α	True	Copy
A	test	

Attest	WAREHAM BOARD OF SELECTMEN	
	M. Jane Donahue, Chairman	
	Walter B. Cruz, Sr., Clerk	
Constable of Wareham Steven P. Coughlin	Brenda Eckstrom	
	Stephen M. Holmes	
	Cara A Winslow	

Plymouth, s.s.

Date: August , 2010

Pursuant to the within notice, I have notified the inhabitants of the Town of Wareham herein described, of the date and time of the 2010 Fall Town Meeting and of the date of the closing for said

Warrant by posting attested copies thereof in at least one public place in each precinct within the

Town on or before Friday, September 17, 2010.

Date: August , 2010

Constable of Wareham Steven P. Coughlin

The original posting with return made was delivered to Mary Ann Silva, Town Clerk.

Date: August , 2010

Constable of Wareham Steven P. Coughlin



### COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS WILLIAM FRANCIS GALVIN SECRETARY OF THE COMMONWEALTH

**Adachmens** 

#### PLYMOUTH, SS.

To either of the Constables of the Town of Wareham:

#### **GREETINGS:**

Constable

In the name of the Commonwealth, you are hereby required to notify and warn the inhabitants of said Town of Wareham who are qualified to vote in Primaries to vote at:

Precinct 1 – Wareham Town Hall, 54 Marion Road Precinct 4 – Decas School, 760 Main Street Precinct 2 – Dudley L Brown VFW, Gibbs Ball Park Precinct 5 - Decas School, 760 Main Street Precinct 3 – Dudley L. Brown VFW, Gibbs Ball Park Precinct 6 - Lodge of Elks, 2859 Cranberry Hwy on TUESDAY, THE FOURTEENTH DAY OF SEPTEMBER, 2010, from 7:00 A.M. to 8:00 P.M. for the following purpose: To cast their votes in the State Primaries for the candidates of political parties for the following office: GOVERNOR. FOR THIS COMMONWEALTH LT. GOVERNOR...... FOR THIS COMMONWEALTH ATTORNEY GENERAL FOR THIS COMMONWEALTH SECRETARY OF STATE..... FOR THIS COMMONWEALTH TREASURER FOR THIS COMMONWEALTH AUDITOR.... FOR THIS COMMONWEALTH REPRESENTATIVE IN CONGRESS..... FOURTH DISTRICT COUNCILLOR..... FIRST DISTRICT SENATOR IN GENERAL COURT...... FIRST PLYMOUTH & BRISTOL DISTRICT REPRESENTATIVE IN GENERAL COURT...... SECOND PLYMOUTH DISTRICT DISTRICT ATTORNEY..... PLYMOUTH DISTRICT SHERIFF......PLYMOUTH COUNTY COUNTY COMMISSIONERS...... PLYMOUTH COUNTY Hereof fail not and make return of this warrant with your doings thereon at the time and place of said voting. Given under our hands this TWENTY-SEVENTH day of JULY, 2010 Walter B. Cruz, Sr., Clerk M. Jane Donahue, Chairman Brenda S. Eckstrom Stephen M. Holmes Cara Ann Winslow

Warrant must be posted by September 7, 2010

(Indicate method of service of warrant.)

2010

(month and day)

Selectmen of the Town of Wareham